
 

 

December 13, 2023 
 
Ontario Energy Board     via email only Registrar@oeb.ca 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4 
 
Re: Motion to review decisions in EB-2022-0156 
 
Please be advised that at its meeting held the 12th day of December, 2023 the Council of the Township 
of Selwyn passed the following Resolution: 
 

Resolution No. 2023 – 273 – Enbridge - Natural Gas Expansion Project  
Councillor Brian Henry – Deputy Mayor Ron Black –  
That the correspondence from Donna Popovic of Enbridge Gas related to the natural gas expansion 
project in Selwyn Township be received for information; and  
 
That the Township of Selwyn send correspondence to the Ministry of Energy and the Ontario 
Energy Board urging a timely resolution and recommencement with respect to the County Road 18 
project in support of the many local residents and businesses who have been financially impacted 
by this project and are relying on the provision of services.  
 
Mayor Sherry Senis – yes 
Deputy Mayor Ron Black – yes 
Councillor John Boyko – yes 
Councillor Mary Coulas – no 
Councillor Brian Henry – yes         Carried.  

 
The objective of the Natural Gas Expansion Program (NGEP), is to help lower the cost of energy for 
families, businesses and farmers and provide them with customer choice. The Selwyn project was 
selected by the Ministry of Energy, along with 25 other expansion projects, to receive NGEP funding on 
June 15, 2021.  The Selwyn project was granted leave to construct in 2023 and significant investments 
have been made by Enbridge Gas and the community based on this leave to construct. Every month 
that passes represents lost savings and a lack of choice for Ontario families and businesses. We urge 
the OEB to resolve this matter as soon as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mayor, Township of Selwyn 
 
c.c.  Minister of Energy 
   MPP Dave Smith 
  County of Peterborough 
  Enbridge Gas 
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